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Project Overview 
Site establishment and early works are now underway at Penneshaw before major 
works start in early May 2024.  

Major works to upgrade the port infrastructure at Cape Jervis are underway and 
progressing well. This update provides an overview of key activities coming up in the 
coming months.  

Cape Jervis Update 
Since March our contractor has been busy constructing a haul road, temporary crane pad, and 
permanent foundations for the new vessel passenger access behind the SeaLink terminal building.  

Throughout May, night works will be undertaken to install rock anchors (provides stability to the new 
infrastructure) in Cape Jervis. These works are happening at night to ensure we minimise impacts to 
ferry services. Hours of work are Monday to Friday, from 7pm to 7am. The majority of other works will 
continue to be undertaken during the day.  
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Smoking Ceremony and Welcome to Country 

To mark the start of major works at Cape Jervis, 
Ngarrindjeri elder Mark Koolmatrie delivered a Welcome 
to Country and Smoking Ceremony on Tuesday 19 
March 2024. Project representatives, along with Council 
and the local community gathered around the Cape 
Jervis Lighthouse while Mark welcomed attendees to 
Ngarrindjeri country. 

This event was a key milestone for the project, and we 
are proud to work with the Traditional Custodians of the 
Country throughout South Australia to recognise their 
continuing connection to land and waters, and pay our 
respects to Elders past, present and emerging. 

 

Penneshaw Update 
Major works at Penneshaw will start from Wednesday 8 May 2024. As previously advised, the 
Penneshaw Public Jetty will be closed from 6am on Wednesday 8 May, noting the first section 
of major works will focus on the demolition of the existing jetty. To ensure we minimise impacts to 
ferry services these demolition works will mostly occur at night.  

In the coming weeks, SeaLink staff access at Penneshaw will be temporarily relocated. 
Preparatory works to facilitate this staff access change will commence shortly and will mostly be 
undertaken at night. Most construction work at Penneshaw will generally occur during the day 
between 7am and 7pm Monday to Saturday with some Sundays and night works as required. 
Advance notice of any significant impacts or changes will be provided. 

Changed traffic conditions within the Penneshaw Harbour Precinct will be in place until project 
completion however coach and bus parking will remain nearby to ensure passengers can continue 
to safely access the terminal. Signage and on-site traffic controllers will be in place. We will 
continue to liaise with all tourism and transport industry stakeholders to advise of any future 
changes.  
 

Penneshaw Harbour Precinct Master Plan 
Master plans for the Cape Jervis precinct and Penneshaw Harbour Precinct are currently being 
developed, with the Penneshaw draft plan to be shared for feedback in the coming months. 

For further information  
For more information, and to register to receive future project updates, please call us on  
1300 794 880, email us at DIT.KangarooIsland@sa.gov.au or visit 
www.dit.sa.gov.au/KIPorts 

Mark Koolmatrie delivering a Welcome to Country 
and Smoking Ceremony on Ngarrindjeri country.  
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